
 

Leader decision notice (Adult Social Care portfolio) 

In accordance with the previously published schedule and reports, the Leader has made the 
following decision on 4 June 2020.  This decision will (unless called-in) take effect from 5pm 
on Tuesday 9 June 2020. 

Title 

Income Loss - client contributions and other loss of income during the COVID-19 Emergency 

Reference number 

ASC02.20 

Decision 

The Leader AGREED not to charge clients who have been provided with new, additional or 
changes to their long term care packages during the emergency Covid period. 
 
Although there has been no specific guidance on when the emergency will end, the 
expectation is for it to last at least 12 weeks in line with guidance on shielding vulnerable 
members of the public. Current modelling assumes the emergency will be ongoing until 
30th June 2020. NHS England has agreed to meet the cost of those affected from the £1.3b 
NHS fund during the period in supporting the enhanced discharge process, meaning 
Buckinghamshire Council will not be financially impacted during that time. 

Contact Officer 

Falil Onikoyi Finance Business Partner Adults, Health and Housing 


